• <u>Books</u>:

- Kilgallen, Dorothy. Murder One. 3rd ed., New York: Random House, 1967. Internet Archive, archive.org/details/murderone0000kilg.
- Gado, Mark. Death Row Women: Murder, Justice, and the New York Press. 1st ed., Greenwood Publishing Group, 2008.

Web Sources:

- Wikipedia contributors. "Mary Frances Creighton." Wikipedia, July 2023, <u>en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mary_Frances_Creighton</u>.
- FamilySearch.org. <u>www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:6KMR-1W9D</u>.

Print Sources:

- Associated Press. "5 NAMED TO EXAMINE CONDEMNED POISONER" [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 15 July 1936, p. B-10.
- ---. "Death Dates Fixed for Two Murderers" [Bismarck, ND]. The Bismarck Tribune, 30 Jan. 1936, p. 3.
- ---. "Death Voted Couple for 'Eggnog' Killing" [Bismarck, N.D., United States of America]. The Bismarck Tribune, 25 Jan. 1936, p. 5.
- ---. "EGGNOG DEATH CASE COUPLE FOUND GUILTY: Woman, Daughter and Lover Figure in Strange Quadrangle Affair" [Brownsville, TX]. Brownsville Herald, Early Sunday, 26 Jan. 1936, p. 1.
- ---. "FREED ON SECOND MURDER CHARGE: Mrs. Creighton Acquitted of Mother-in-Law's Death" [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 14 July 1923, p. 4.
- ---. "POISON SLAYER DENIED APPEAL FOR NEW TRIAL: Mrs. Creighton Awaiting Execution for Murder of Mrs. Applegate." [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 9 July 1936, p. B-7.
- ---. "PUSH PAIR'S TRIAL IN POISON DEATH: State Holds Collection of Insurance Motive in Creighton Case" [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 19 June 1923, p. 4.
- ---. "SING SING TO HOLD 2 DOOMED WOMEN: Mrs. Dorothy Sherwood to Join Mrs. Creighton in Death House." [Washington, D.C., United States of America]. Evening Star, 2 Feb. 1936, p. A-5.
- ---. "TRIAL OF CREIGHTONS IN POISONING STARTS: Two Alleged to Have Killed Boy for His Insurance Money" [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 18 June 1923, p. 5.
- ---. "WOMAN ADMITS PART IN POISONING: Mrs. Mary Creighton Testifies She Gave Potion to Wife of Lover." [Washington, D.C., United States of America]. Evening Star, 23 Jan. 1936, p. A-3.
- ---. "Woman and Man to Die for Killing of His Wife" [Henderson, N.C., United States of America]. Henderson Daily Dispatch, 25 Jan. 1936, p. 1.
- ---. "WOMAN FRENZIED AS DOOM NEARS: Mrs. Creighton Examined by Commission Sent by Governor." [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 15 July 1936, p. A-7.
- ---. "WOMAN SLAYER TO DIE THURSDAY: Mrs. Creighton, Paralyzed, Hopes for Last-Minute Intervention" [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 12 July 1936, p. A-15.
- "CHARGE WOMAN POISONS THREE: Will Exhume Bodies of Husband's Parents" [Seattle, WA]. The Seattle Star, 14 May 1923, p. 9.
- "THE CREIGHTON CASE: Defense in Newark Murder Trial Denies That Arsenic Poisoning Killed Victim" [New Britain, CT]. New Britain Herald, 13 July 1923, p. 23.

- "CREIGHTON DEFENSE HITS AT POISON CONTENTION" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 13 July 1923, p. 1.
- "CREIGHTONS FREED OF MURDER CHARGE IN DEATH AVERY" [Augusta, ME].
 Daily Kennebec Journal, 23 June 1923, p. 1.
- "CREIGHTONS ON TRIAL" [Bismarck, ND]. The Bismarck Tribune, 2 July 1923, p. 7.
- "DEATH BY POISON DENIED.: Doctor Says Little Arsenic Found in Mrs. Creighton's Body." [Washington, D.C.]. Evening Star, 13 July 1923, p. 10.
- "Death in Chair Voted by Jury in Eggnog Poison Case" [Alaska, Juneau]. The Daily Alaska Empire, 25 Jan. 1936, p. 1.
- "DEATH OF BROTHER; WOMAN IS CHARGED: Pretty Young Matron Accused of Causing Death of Brother and Mother-In-Law" [Grantsville, WV]. The Calhoun Chronicle, 14 June 1923, p. 1.
- "DOCTOR DECLARES AVERY POISONED" [Augusta, ME]. Daily Kennebec Journal, 20 June 1923, p. 1.
- "Doomed by Jury as Borgia" [Waterbury, CT]. The Waterbury Democrat, 27 Jan. 1936, p. 10.
- "Doomed, She Asks Dress" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 20 Mar. 1936, p.
 5.
- "ELECTROCUTARON a LA SRA. MARY F. CREIGHTON: Después De Ella Murió Su Cómplice" [Tampa, FL]. La Gaceta, 17 July 1936, p. 1.
- "EXHUME BODIES OF CREIGHTONS: Will Perform Autopsy Upon Bodies of Couple -Suspect Poisoning" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 16 May 1923, p. 4.
- "His Body Exhumed, With Wife's, in Poison Mystery" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 21 May 1923, p. 1.
- "HROZNÁ VRAHYŇA POPRAVENÁ" [Youngstown, OH]. Youngstownské Slovenské Noviny, 24 July 1936, p. 1.
- "An Innocent Sufferer" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 4 June 1923, p. 3.
- International News Service. "2 MORE DEATHS IN CREIGHTON MYSTERY." The Washington Times, 17 Oct. 1935, p. 19.
- ---. "BORGIA' HOPES FOR REPRIEVE" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 15 July 1936, p. 11.
- ---. "Creighton Plea Studied" [Washington, DC]. The Washington Times, 8 July 1936, p.
 7.
- ---. "GIRL IS ACCUSED OF POISONING BROTHER: \$1,000 Insurance Motive, Say Police - to Exhume Other Bodies" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 14 May 1923, p. 1.
- ---. "INSURANCE PLOT IS HINTED: Newark Couple Held Without Bail as Police Probe Charges in Letter" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 15 May 1923, p. 1.
- ---. "JUDGE OPPOSES 'BORGIA' PLEA" [Washington, DC]. The Washington Times, 8 July 1936, p. 7.
- ---. "MUST DIE: NEW POISON TRIAL REFUSED" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 8 July 1936, p. 1.

- ---. "TO DIE IN CHAIR TODAY: Doctors Doom Her" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 16 July 1936, p. 14.
- ---. "WHEEL CHAIR TAKES BORGIA TO DOOM" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 17 July 1936, p. 7.
- "Jury Says Mrs. Creighton Not Guilty Killing Mother-in-Law" [Augusta, ME]. Daily Kennebec Journal, 14 July 1923, p. 1.
- "MAN AND WIFE FREED MURDER: Verdict Surprise in New Jersey Trial Case Filled With Unexpected Developments" [O'Neill City, NE]. The Frontier, 28 June 1923, p. 7.
- "MRS. CREIGHTON FREED AGAIN BY JURY: Tried With Husband as Slayer of Brother And Alone For Mother in Law's Death" [Washington, D.C.]. The Washington Times, 14 July 1923, p. 4.
- "MRS. CREIGHTON GOES ON TRIAL IN NEW JERSEY: Cocoa Served as Death Potion, Prosecutor Tells Jurors." [Casper, WY]. Casper Daily Tribune, 10 July 1923, p. 8.
- "MRS. CREIGHTON IS AGAIN ON TRIAL AT NEWARK" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 9 July 1923, p. 2.
- "NOT GUILTY" [Bismarck, ND]. The Bismarck Tribune, 14 July 1923, p. 8.
- "OPEN CREIGHTON TRIAL" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 18 June 1923, p. 9.
- "Paralyzed Murdress [Sic] Is Afraid of Death" [N.C., West Jefferson]. The Skyland Post, 16 July 1936, p. 2.
- "POISON TRIAL IS CONTINUED: Expert Testimony in Creighton Murder Case Being Heard in Newark Today" [Perth Amboy, NJ]. Perth Amboy Evening News, Final Edition, 19 June 1923, p. 2.
- "TWO ACQUITTED OF POISONING Pair Absolved of Murdering Wife's Brother for His Life Insurance: WIFE FACES SECOND TRIAL - Husband and Mate Acquitted of Poisoning Charge - Wife Returned to Jail for Trial on Another Indictment" [Grantsville, WV]. The Calhoun Chronicle, 28 June 1923, p. 1.
- United Press. "ALLEGED POISONER PLACED ON TRIAL: Woman Accused of Murdering Brother for Insurance" [Indianapolis, IN]. The Indianapolis Times, Home Edition, 18 June 1923, p. 7.
- ---. "BODIES TO BE EXHUMED IN POISON PLOT PROBE: Woman Held for Murder of Her Younger Brother" [Indianapolis, IN]. The Indianapolis Times, Home Edition, 14 May 1923, p. 6.
- ---. "HOUSEWIFE AND LOVER WILL DIE FOR DEATH PLOT: Plump Woman Sobs Over Double Chin as Jury Returns Verdict." The Indianapolis Times, Final Home Edition, 25 Jan. 1936, p. 16.
- ---. "MAN, WOMAN IN LINE FOR CHAIR: Everett C. Applegate, Mrs. Creighton to Die Week of March 9th" [Waterbury, CT]. The Waterbury Democrat, 30 Jan. 1936, p. 1.
- ---. "Sing Sing Scene of 2 Executions: Woman Wheeled to Chair in State of Coma" [Hendersonville, N.C.]. The Times-News, 17 July 1936, p. 1.
- ---. "To Exhume Bodies, Fear Poison Plot" [El Centro, CA]. Imperial Valley Press, 14 May 1923, p. 2.
- ---. "WOMAN MURDERER DIES WITHOUT SEEING PRISON DEATH CHAMBER" [EI Centro, CA]. Imperial Valley Press, 17 July 1936, pp. 1–2.

- ---. "Young Mother Facing Second Poison Charge" [El Centro, CA]. Imperial Valley Press, 6 June 1923, p. 3.
- Universal Service. "YOUNG MOTHER ALLEGED SLAYER: Poisoned Brother to Get Life Insurance, Police Charge - Suspected in Two Other Deaths" [O'Neill City, NE]. The Frontier, 17 May 1923, p. 3.
- "Woman Acquitted on Murder Charge: Mrs. Creighton Must Again Face Jury on Charge of Poisoning Mother-in-Law" [Omaha, NE]. The Omaha Morning Bee, City Edition, 23 June 1923, p. 2.
- "WOMAN FACES POISON CHARGES: Prosecutor Seeks Authority to Open Graves: JAILED AS ARSENIC KILLER: Anonymous Letters Led to Police Action - Writer Sought - Gives Insurance as Motive." [Port Tobacco, MD]. Maryland Independent, 25 May 1923, p. 1.
- "WOMAN GIVEN LIBERTY: Mrs. Creighton Acquitted of Murdering Mother-in-Law"
 [Birmingham, AL]. The Birmingham Age-Herald, 14 July 1923, p. 1.
- "Woman Neared Death in Paralyzed Fear" [Henderson, N.C., United States of America].
 Henderson Daily Dispatch, 18 July 1936, p. 6.
- "Would Study Law" [Washington, DC]. The Washington Times, 30 Mar. 1936, p. 2.